PHILADELPHIA ACADEMY OF SURGERY

Babak Abai, M.D., President
Andres Castellanos, M.D., President Elect
Niels D. Martin, M.D, Vice President
Ari D. Brooks, M.D., Treasurer
Alliric I. Willis, M.D., Recorder
Francis R. Spitz, M.D., Scientific Program Officer
Dahlia M. Sataloff, M.D., Past President & Executive Director
Howard M. Ross, M.D., Councilor-at-Large
Michael Weingarten, M.D., Councilor-at-Large
John R. Clarke, M.D., Executive Director Emeritus
Melanie Toolan, Executive Administrator

Henry Pitt, M.D., Secretary
PO Box 17314
Philadelphia, PA 19105
Phone: 215-955-9604
Fax: 215-923-6609

Email: 'henry.pitt@tuhs.temple.edu' http://www.academyofsurgery.org

STATED MEETING MINUTES MONDAY, MARCH 6, 2017

The meeting was held at the College of Physicians of Philadelphia. Babak Abai, M.D. presided.

There were 21 Fellows in attendance and 25 guests.

Welcoming remarks by Drs. Babak Abai, President and Francis Spitz, Scientific Program Officer.

Scientific Presentation:

Dr. Adam Johnson, Surgery Resident from Thomas Jefferson University presented an interesting case entitled, Safe Passage of Small Bore Nasoenteric Feeding Tubes prior to Dr. Kelz's talk.

The first John R. Clarke Lectureship was presented by Dr. Rachel R. Kelz, Associate Professor of Surgery at the Hospital of the University of Pennsylvania. Her talk was titled "The New Surgeon Product."

Business Meeting:

The following new members of the Academy were introduced:

Rachel Keltz, MD

The following candidate was read for the first time:

Stefania E. Nolano, DO

The following candidates were read for the second time voted on by the membership, and elected into Fellowship:

Gary Finkelstein, MD

Philadelphia Academy of Surgery Stated Minutes: Monday, March 6, 2017 Page 2

Reminder for upcoming meetings:

The next meeting of the Academy will be our annual Joint Meeting with the Metro will be held on Monday, May 22, 2017 at the Sheraton Society Hill Hotel in Philadelphia.

Respectfully submitted,

Melanie Toolan

Philadelphia Academy of Surgery Stated Minutes: Monday, March 6, 2017 Page 3

Business Meeting:

The following new members of the Academy were introduced:

• Dr. Reddy

The following candidate was read for the first time:

n/a

The following candidates were read for the second time voted on by the membership, and elected into Fellowship:

n/a

Reminder for upcoming meetings:

The next meeting of the Academy will be held on Monday, February 13, 2017 at the College of Physicians of Philadelphia. The program will be our annual Surgical Research Competition.

Respectfully submitted,

Babak Abai, MD